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OGRTF 05/16/06 Meeting Notes

Attendance:

Stephen C. Knapp (Chair)
Constellation
QSE
410-468-3606

Jack Thormahlen
LCRA
QSE
512-473-3200 X-2635

Leo Villanueva
ERCOT

512-248-3135

Jeff Gilbertson
ERCOT

512-248-6462

Rick Keetch
Reliant
QSE
713-497-2526

Ann Boren
ERCOT

512-275-7411

Wayne Kemper
Centerpoint
TO
Call In
Bob Spangler
TXU Wholesale
QSE
Call In
NOTE:  Action items are shown in bold.

1. 10:19 Anti-trust Admonition
2. Reviewed meeting minutes from 03/21 Meeting, way too much information.  Need to condense and summarize action item.  Leo Villanueva will condense minutes and re-submit.
3. OGRR 181 – Submission of Consistent Data for Planning and Operational Model.  Comments reviewed, brought out lots of discussion.
OGRR 165 – Update Unit Telemetry Requirement, PUCT says ERCOT is not being diligent in addressing Potomac Recommendation #14.  Need input from Operations, Engineering and the PDC T/F, so the PDC can review how units respond.  This is related to PRR 590 which Rick Keetch (Reliant) says is in a gray box.  The requirement for ramp rates is a Nodal requirement, may not want to spend the money for this now.  Discussion held on funding, project requirements and also on previous discussions held by other ERCOT committees.  A PRR is needed for the AGC status.  Steve Knapp says that the OGRR is tabled, not withdrawn or rejected.  Will be reviewed when the PRR gets reviewed.  It may also change in the Nodal process.

OGRR184 – Administrative Changes, Jeff Gilbertson explained that the only change made for May was the EECP Step 4 Load Shed Table.  Discussion held on other administrative changes such as updates to OGRR’s that reflect grayed PRR’s and 4 OGRR’s that passed at TAC.  These administrative changes will be posted as OGRR 185 for June using the new OGRR process.  Discussion on whether on not ROS and OWG need to be advised of administrative changes.  Jack Thormahlen (LCRA, OWG Chair) said he will advise the OWG that OGRR 185 contains many changes that they may want to review.
New question, Thormahlen asked about the Nodal Guides.  Leo Villanueva advised the group that ERCOT is working on them and that upon completion; they will be submitted through the OGRR process for review.
OGRR181 – Submission of Consistent Data for Planning and Operational Models, set-up the conference call.  Curtis Crews (ERCOT) commented that ERCOT, Centerpoint and TXU – ED are all comfortable with the submitted comments.   Post it for review and discuss in the June meeting.  Crews also commented that the principles of consistency comments should be part of the Guides or Protocols, not a stand-alone white paper.  This needs to be addressed at ROS, and changes to the Nodal PRR’s need to go through TPTF.  Rick Keetch asked if AEP submitted any comments, the group agreed that this should be addressed with the posting.
4. New Business
Jeff Gilbertson is leaving the group for another job; he introduced Ann Boren who may take his place.
The next meeting is scheduled for June 20, 2006, at the MetCenter, Room 168.
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